                                           CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                            MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
                    MEETING HELD TUESDAY 20th JUNE, 2023,
                                AT 7.30PM VIA ZOOM

 Present:              Cllrs: Graham Johns (Chair).Jill Morgan, Alan Price, James Richards, Tim Mason, 

                             Brynley Morris, 
In attendance:      Clerk – Vanessa Walker  
Apologies:            C Cllr. N Prior
1. Representation by Members of the Public
None.

2. Election of Vice Chair of Mathry Community Council 2023/24
Cllr. Brynley Morris was proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.


3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 15th May, 2023, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason.  Seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.

4. MATTERS ARISING
· Abercastle road damage update.  Work has been completed, the road is open and the area has been reseeded.
· Tree giveaway – areas for tree planting.- the Church of Wales has not identified any areas so far.  Cllr. Alan Price suggested the old shooting ground at Church View Farm, Mathry.   The Clerk would check on the eligibility criteria for the free tree giveaway.
· Mathry Village Greens.  There is to be a new Vice-Chancellor of the University of Wales – Professor Elwen Evans.   After discussion it was agreed to defer sending a letter until September when she is in post.   There is to be a fun day on the village green in July and Cllr. Jill Morgan had asked the Clerk to find out about the Council’s public liability insurance.  A reply had been received – see item 7(f).
· Training update.   Cllr. Jill Morgan had attended the One Voice Wales “IT” module and Cllr. James Richards had attended the One Voice Wales “The Council” module.   Cllr. Graham Johns had been unable to attend “Chairing Skills” and Cllr. Tim Mason was unable to attend “Introduction to Planning”.  Cllr. Bryn Morris had attending “Introduction to Planning” and had found it useful.   Training would be revisited in September.  Cllrs: Graham Johns  and Tim Mason offered to donate the training module fees between them to cover a donation to the Summer Tea of £50.  
5. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:    Clerk’s remuneration - £285
                                                One Voice Wales - £88.50 

                                     BHIB Insurance - £429.80

                                     Powercut (mower repair) - £260.15

                                     Planning Aid Wales - £77.00  
                                     Defibrillator box - >£60.00

Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.


      Account information:
          Balance of current a/c £2,591.67
          Balance of deposit a/c £2,023.66

The Clerk was asked to find out if it was possible to claim for damage sustained by the ride on mower. 






6. PLANNING
PCC
Planning Decision

23/1107/PA:  land opp Felin Dwarch, Mathry – detached garage in garden opposite.  Conditionally approved.   (Application sent round by email – response of no adverse comments sent in.)

Planning Application 
PCC

23/0111/PA:  Tregidreg Farm, Mathry – Variation of conditions 1, 3, 4 and 5 of permission 16/0984/PA.   No adverse comments.
i)  Starways Farm enforcement – email received from Pembs County Council.  Retrospective planning has been granted.

ii) SPG Consultation – email received from PCNPA acknowledging receipt of the Community Council’s response.

7.     i)  CORRESPONDENCE   
a) Pembs County Council – emails received from Jim Dunkley, Common Land Officer, re enquiry about the possibility of fencing the road side of Castlemorris Village Green for safety reasons. His advice was that a single stretch of fencing along the road side would be appropriate as long as it was not too high or intrusive.   A wooden fence would be the preferred option.   Cllr. Alan Price proposed a rope fence and will cost out for next meeting.  Cllr. Graham Johns will contact the resident and explain the situation.

b) WG – Local Places for Nature initiative received.

c) PCNPA – email from Megan Pratt, new North West Area Ranger received.
d) One Voice Wales training programme – June 2023 received.

e) Pembs County Council – letter asking for a Community Council representative for the Standards Committee received.
f) BHIB Insurance – reply received to enquiry about public liability and the forthcoming Fun Day, The organisers would need to insure the event as the Council’s Public Liability would not apply as it was not a Community Council event.
             
ii)   CONSULTATIONS 
      WG – Twinning Survey – passed to Cllr. Jill Morgan who has sent in a response.

iii)  NEWSLETTERS

      Community Newsletter – C Cllr. N Prior

8.   FRENCH TWINNING
9.   COMMUNITY HALL
      The Clerk will need to send in the Permitted Development form, plans and a covering letter from the 

      Community Council.  

10.  PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT 

11.   TRAINING 
        The Training Plan will be published in July.   Further individual training was deferred to 
        September.
12.  AUDIT 
        The Council approved and signed the Annual Return  












13.   Pembs County Council - Working Better Together meeting – 19th June, 2023.
        Cllr. Jill Morgan and the Clerk had attended the virtual meeting.   There were presentations on 
        Planning, the new proposed EPG process and a Boundary Review.   Cllr. Jill Morgan had requested 
        the planning presentation and asked about the number of retrospective planning applications. 
14.  One Way System

       Lorries and local people are abusing the system.   The Clerk was asked to report this to the Police in 
       Haverfordwest.
15.  Mathry Defibrillator 

The AED was used recently and new pads have been fitted.  Cllr. Price proposed that the defibrillator be moved from the telephone box to a more visible location on the village green.   The Clerk was asked to list the locations of all the Council defibrillators for the noticeboards and the Community Hub Facebook page..  Cllr Alan Price proposed that the Clerk purchase an external cabinet for up to £60.   Seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.
Signed ………………………………
 
Date     ………………………………
